
From:
To: -- City Clerk; McDonnell, Kevin; Barnacle, Brian; Cader-Thompson, Janice; Healy, Mike; Karen Nau; Pocekay,

Dennis; Shribbs, John; Landlord Tenant Protections
Subject: RE: Tenant Protection Ordinance
Date: Monday, April 17, 2023 3:28:15 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
 
I hope the City Council rejects the proposed just-cause eviction law.  If approved, it will make owning
rental property in Petaluma less viable.  Current rental housing will tend to be sold to owner-
occupants  As a result, less housing will be available.   Renters will have fewer opportunities to find
housing in Petaluma.   Petaluma does not need to go beyond the protections already provided by
state
 
Sincerely,
 
Fred Krieger
 




